English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

October 12, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, John Lindley, Nancy Case, Patricia Wysong, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  Pat Lindemann, Paul Pratt, Tracy Prush, and Paul Pirotta.

It was moved by John L., seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the September 14, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Visitor Time:
Pat Lindemann, Ingham County Drain Commissioner, and Paul Pratt, Deputy Drain Commissioner, presented the following recommendations that would be beneficial for our ponds:

1. Use non-phosphorous fertilizers.  You need to ask for them specifically but they are available.

2. Insecticides should not be used on lawns.

3. Plant perennial gardens for water to go through before it gets to the ponds.

4. Do not mow or cut weeds around the ponds but we could plant wildflowers around the edges.

5. Clean the catch basins along the streets (sweep up the dirt and remove all leaves, grass clippings, and debris)

6. Wash cars in the yards instead of driveways so soap doesn’t go down the driveway into the catch basins.

7. Get nutrients out of the water to eliminate the weeds.  Could spot treat with chemistry when essential but would have to be done by a licensed applicator and requires a permit from the drain commissioners office.

8. Discourage Canada Geese by planting bushes and perennials.  They love mowed lawns.  

9. Plant evergreens and perennials to clean the water before it gets to the ponds.

Additional discussion included the following:

1. Drain Commissioner’s office schedules cleaning of catch basins every two years with the cost included in drainage district tax assessments.

2. Cattails will soak up phosphorous while growing but will put it back in the water if allowed to fall in the water in the Fall.

3. Tree Swallow boxes are allowable as long as the drain commissioner’s employees can get to the pipes, etc. for maintenance purposes.

4. The Drain Commissioner’s office can contract for the treatment of the pond and assess it to the property owners.

5. Raking of the weeds could cause them to grow faster depending on the type of vegetation growing in the ponds.  If raking occurs, the debris should be hauled away and placed on gardens as fertilizer.

6. Black-eyed Susan, hostas, Shasta daisies, Pink cone flowers, and prairie grasses are recommended vegetation.

7. Willows are not good for planting around ponds.

8. Fountains are a waste of money.  In a very hot season if oxygen is needed, a bubbler would be recommended.

9. Deadwood in the ponds that protrude onto land would be good.

10. Duck potato and pond lilies would be good for the ponds with the Drain Commissioner’s office being able to provide duck potato if we wish.

11. Never feed the ducks and geese.

12. If excess algae shows on the ponds, simply scrape it off the surface and remove it for a couple of days.

13. The standards have changed since our subdivision was approved with current standards requiring a low impact design which would include rain gardens, bio swales, and bio filters.

John L. volunteered to be the Drain Commissioner’s contact person.  The EMPOA board plans to review the development and propose potential landscape areas for reducing the future pond problems with this plan to be reviewed with the Drain Commissioner’s staff and presented at the annual meeting in February.

It was moved by John P., seconded by Pat and passed unanimously, to authorize Paul Pirotta to rake weeds out of the pond.

Fence and Shed Committee:

A request had been received from David and Cindi Penski, Lot 3, to place a 4’ high wood fence in their back yard.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by John P. and passed unanimously to concur with the Fence and Shed Committee’s approval as presented.

Common Area Maintenance:

John P. reported that he has been in communication with Lake State regarding maintenance of the paths with a projection of completing the work in the next 1-2 weeks.

Financial Report:

Nancy presented the current financial reports.  It was moved by John P., seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, to accept the report as presented.

Property Lien:

Valerie reported that she has the completed property lien for Mr. Secord and plans to file it with the Ingham County Register of Deeds Monday or Tuesday.

New Business:

The annual membership meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2007 with investigation into potentially having it at the school.

It was determined that the meeting notification mailing would also include information regarding items to be voted on by the members as well as a listing of residents who would like to apply for a EMPOA board position.  Anyone wishing to run for an EMPOA board position should contact a current board member so this listing can be established prior to the mailing.

It was moved by John P., seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, that a horseshoe pit be allowed to be constructed and maintained by Chris Ericks.  The horseshoe pit is to be on the commons area with all members invited to bring their horseshoes and play.

As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 2, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at Nancy Case’s home, 5042 Glendurgan Court.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the November 2, 2006 regular meeting.
